ACRL Distance Learning Section


Social Events Planning Committee

ALA Midwinter

San Antonio TX

Committee Meeting

January 22, 2006

MINUTES

Present: 

Carole Kabel, Co-chair

Carol Moulden, Co-chair

Rachel Bridgewater

Monica H. Craig

Sandra Hawes

Necia Wolff 

Absent:

Connie Costantino (virtual member)

Linda Reeves

Teresa Van Dyke

Guest:

Julie Planchon Wolf (volunteer to help plan the Seattle social in Jan. 2007)

Reviewed the Charge:
The committee members were unaware that we are charged with planning an informal social event at each Annual conference, in addition to the social at each Midwinter.  There was some discussion that the wording of the Charge should be changed.  Jack Fritts, DLS Chair, advised that we leave it as is, since “informal” is a very general term.  A group of DLS members usually goes out to lunch after the all-committee meetings, so that would count as an informal get-together for the section at Annual, for example.

Evaluated the Social:
This committee planned and hosted a very successful DLS Social Event last evening.  It was held on Saturday, January 21, from 5 to 7pm at the Rio Rio Cantina on the Riverwalk.  Attendees were asked to pre-pay $20.00 each by check (mailed to ACRL).  We had 24 pre-paid and 13 paid at the door for a total of 37 in attendance. The restaurant served a delicious assortment of hot and cold appetizers with a Mexican theme, and there was a cash bar.
In evaluating the event, the committee members agreed that we should have provided nametags and markers, as well as DLS and ACRL ribbons.  In the future we could provide some sort of recognition of new members at the social, and possibly match them with a veteran member who volunteers to be a partner or mentor.

We talked with the DLS Membership Committee and asked them to provide copies of DLS brochures at each social in the future.  Membership can help Social Events encourage new members to attend the socials.

Some of those who paid at the door requested receipts, so we asked the restaurant to make copies of the flyer on which we wrote “paid.”  We need to prepare for such requests in the future.  We also should plan to have someone willing to take photos of the event for a subsequent story in the DLS newsletter. 
We agreed that planning for each Midwinter Social should be started very early. We should make sure to publicize the Social in the DLS Newsletter (get an article in by the publication deadline), on the OFFCAMP list serve, and in the ALA “event planner.”

We MUST identify a DLS member who lives and works in the city where ALA Midwinter will be held who is willing to find a venue.  We should try to keep the cost about $20 since attendees must pay for their own drinks.  The deadline for prepaying to ACRL must be in December.  We also agreed that we should keep the same day, time, and estimated attendance for future events.  
(Saturday, 5-7pm, 30-40 attendees)
Volunteers to find a venue for the Seattle DLS Social at ALA Midwinter 2007
-  Julie Planchon Wolf/University of Washington, Bothell and Cascadia 

Community College

-  Rachel Bridgewater/Washington State University, Vancouver

-  Stefanie Buck/Western Washington University (Sandy Hawes will ask her)

Respectfully submitted,
Carol Moulden

DRAFT 3/2/06
